
 

  
 Michael  G.  Musary ,  Ed.S .  
 Super in tendent  o f  Schools  

 

 

74500 Burk Street ,  Armada,  Mich igan 48005 •  (586) 784-2112 •  FAX:  (586) 784-4268 

The Armada Advantage:  Achievement, Community, Innovation 
 

Equal opportunity employer.  Auxiliary services available to individuals with disabilities. 
Michigan Relay Center 1-800-649-3777 (Voice and TDD) 

 

 
 
December 13, 2023 
 
 
Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
We are writing to address concerns raised about alleged incidents of bullying on social media platforms. 
We understand the gravity of these situations and want to assure you that the district is actively 
monitoring and taking appropriate actions within our scope. 
 
We want to clarify that our district does not utilize or endorse the use of SnapChat. However, we are 
aware that social media platforms can be spaces where incidents of bullying occur. We want to 
emphasize that the district takes all forms of bullying and harassment seriously, regardless of where 
they take place. 
 
Our policies and procedures regarding bullying and harassment align with the highest standards of 
safety and support for our students. We have a comprehensive framework in place to address such 
concerns promptly and effectively. Our priority remains the well-being and safety of all our students. 
 
We recognize the significance of collaboration between the school and parents/guardians in fostering a 
safe and nurturing environment for our students. Your partnership is invaluable in addressing these 
issues. We encourage an open line of communication between home and school. If parents/guardians 
and students prefer to remain anonymous in their reporting, we do encourage the use of our 
anonymous reporting form on the district website and/or through Okay2Say.  
 
Additionally, we encourage all parents/guardians to regularly check their student’s social media 
interactions and conversations. Doing so can provide insight into students’ digital experiences and 
potential concerns they may encounter.  
 
We appreciate your trust, cooperation, and commitment to the well-being of our students.  
Should you have any questions or concerns pertaining to bullying or any other safety-related matters, 
please know my door is always open.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

Michael G. Musary, Ed.S. 
Superintendent of Schools 
 

 

 


